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We have all heard the term “burning the candle on both ends”. It 
reflects the busy lives we have and how we don’t have time to do 
the things that matter most due to our frenetic schedules. The 
events of the recent weeks and months should give us all pause to 
reflect on ways for us to simplify our lives and to make time to do 
the things that matter most. 
 
While it is difficult to sometimes separate ourselves from the 
demands of our daily lives, I encourage you to enjoy the peace, 

solemnity and spirituality of our services. Whether it be on Shabbat, in the morning or evening, 
you will feel more balanced for having participated and getting the chance to be disconnected. 
 
As the Hanukkah celebration ends and the secular celebrations continue, may you have the 
ability to only light your candle so that it burns on one end and that you have the privilege of 
placing the other end into a Menorah. May the light of the candles illuminate your spirituality 
and allow you to enjoy your family and friends. 
 
I wish you and your family Chag Urim Sameach! May you be blessed with gifts of love, peace, 
and happiness this Hanukkah and throughout the coming year. 
 

B’shalom, 

Rich 

From the desk of… 
Rich Cohen, B’nai Aviv President 
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1 
Shabbat Services    
9:15 am 
 

Bat Mitzvah Of  
Gabriella Behar 
 

Havdalah Bar Mitzvah 
of Ethan Feingold  

2 
Religious School 
9:00 am  
 

Mitzvah Meals  
9:30 am  
 

Chalutzim 11:30 am 
 
Kehillah Club  
11:30 am 

3 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 

Hebrew High 
 6:30 pm  
 

 

4 
ECEC Hanukkah Show 
9:15 am 
 

Religious School   
4:30 pm 
 

Hanukkah Celebration 
6:30 pm  
 

Kadima & USY  
Hanukkah Party  
6:45 pm  

5 

Torah Talk  12:00 pm  
 

USY 7:00 pm  
 

Youth Concert Mtg. 
7:00 pm 
 

Adult Ed Committee  
Mtg. 7:00 pm  

6 

 

7 

Shabbat Eve  
Services 6:30 pm  
 
 
 
  

8 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 

Bar Mitzvah of  
Samuel  Lipsky  
 

Shabbos Squad 10:15 
am 
 

ShabbatTOT 10:30 am  

9 
Religious School  
9:00 am  
 

Gala Meeting  
9:30 am 
 
 

Devorim 11:30 am  
 

10 

Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm 
 
Hebrew High 
 6:30 pm  
 

11 
Religious School  
4:30 pm 
 

Kadima 6:45 pm  
 

Exec Cmte. Mtg.  
6:00 pm  
 

Board of Directors 
7:00 pm  

12 

No Torah Talk  
 
HAZAK Dinner & 
Entertainment  
5:00 pm 
 
USY 7:00 pm  
 

13 
Bat Mitzvah of  
Hannah Zoldan 
 
Business Network 
Holiday Party  
 7:00 pm  

14 

Shabbat Eve  
Services 6:30 pm 
 

Religious School 
Shabbat Dinner & 
Service 6:30 pm 
 

 

15 

Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
 

 

16 

Chalutzim 11:30 am  
 

17 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 
Hebrew High 
 6:30 pm  
 
 
 

18 

Religious School  
4:30 pm 
 
 

19 
No Torah Talk  
 
USY 6:45 pm  
 

Jews of the  
Cuba  7:00 pm 
 

Youth Commission 
Mtg. 7:00 pm  

20 
 

21 

Shabbat Eve Services  
6:30 pm  
 
 

22 
Shabbat Services   
9:15 am 
 
 

23 

No Religious School   
 

 

24 
Office Closes at 
12:00 pm 
 

No Sisterhood 
Game Day 
 
 
 
 
 
 

25 
Minyan at 9:00 am  
 

Office Closed  
 

No Religious School  
 

26 
No Torah Talk  

27 
 

28 
Birthday Shabbat  
 

Shabbat Eve Services  
6:30 pm  
 
 

29 
Shabbat Services   
9:15 am 
 
Greenfield/Lewish  
Auf Ruf 

30 
No Religious School  

31 
Office Closes  
at 12:00 pm 
 

No Sisterhood 
Game Day 

1 
Minyan at 9:00 am  

 

Office Closed  
 

No Religious School  

    

December 2018 

ECEC Winter Break  

ECEC Winter Camp   



 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
It is hard to believe we have finished a half a year here at our Early Childhood 
Education Center. This month our infants through pre-k children will be learning 
about  and celebrating Hanukkah.  
 
The celebration of Hanukkah lasts eight days, in honor of the miracles that 
occurred so many years ago. We light eight candles on the menorah (hanukkiah.) 
We light one candle the first night, two the second night, and keep lighting for the 
eight nights. We eat latkes (potato pancakes) and spin the dreidel, whose letters 
remind us “Nes Gadol Haya Sham,” “a great miracle happened there.” Many will 
give and receive chocolate gelt (coins) and often exchange gifts, too. 

 
Here at B’nai Aviv we embrace Jewish life and holiday celebrations with your family and our youngest friends. Our 
Early Childhood Education Center had their first Menorah Workshop. This event was sold out and it was amazing to 
see our little builders creating their own menorahs to be used for Hanukkah. We will be offering additional holiday 
celebrations that are designed for your families of all ages.  
 
Our B’nai Aviv Temple wide Hanukkah Party was on December 6th and we enjoyed traditional Hanukkah food, 
dance and lit the menorah together. On December 8th our family ShabbatTot Together program had our Latkas and 
Pajamakkah Party. Children wore their pajamas and enjoyed  Shabbat and Hanukkah together.  
 
With every Hanukkah candle we light, we illumine the most important messages of all: that we must always work to 
find light in the darkness, and we must always work to keep the light of religious freedom burning for all people, for 
all time. Chag Sameach! 

B’Shalom, Mindy  

  From the desk of… 
Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director 



 
 
 
 

To celebrate Thanksgiving students learned about the value of Shmirat 
HaGuf (Taking Care of our Body).  To demonstrate this value 3rd 
Graders wrote beautiful blessings in recognition of what their body is 
capable of.  These prayers included seeing nature, petting the animals, 
and eating food.    
 
With the cooler weather students have also been having some classes 
outside.  7th Graders have taken the reigns of tefillah and have done an 
amazing job at leading the younger students in mindfulness exercises 

connected to specific prayers.  The older students taught about Jacob and the Shema.  They 
discussed the struggles that Jacob had to go through, and how the Shema addresses that.   
 
Kehillah Club began in November with over 25 participants.  We had 7th Graders and older 
students help make sandwiches for Mitzvah Meals.  A few weeks later families kicked off the 
year by volunteering at the Harvest Drive, which was an epic event where those in need received 
bags of food and gifts to ensure that they have a happy holiday season.  
 
In December we celebrated Hanukkah, students rotated while completing activities in different 
rooms.  Kehillah Club created Kindness Rocks to serve as inspiration to those when they need it 
most.  At this same meeting kids and parents will make blankets for Project Linus which 
distributes them to children in need.   
 
Happy holidays! 

B’Shalom, Liz 

Be a Kiddush 
Sponsor   

We invite you to Sponsor 
our Weekly Shabbat  
Kiddush in honor of   

a birthday, anniversary or 
other simcha.  

Celebrate by being a co-
sponsor of  our weekly Kid-
dush on Shabbat morning. 
Please call the office for 

more information or to re-
serve your date. 954-384-

8265 

From the desk of… 
               Liz Singer, Director of Life Long Learning 





 
 
 
 
 

 
Wow, November was a great month. USY hosted the annual Turkey Trot 
for the entire sub-region, the night before thanksgiving, and everyone had 
a blast. December is going to be awesome and we're looking forward to it. 
 
USY and Kadima joined the synagogue at the annual Hanukkah Party on 
December 4th. Devorim will be bringing in Gabie's Science Bus on the 
9th. Chalutzim will be playing Spud and enjoying loads of Ice Cream on 

the 16th. Kadima will be having their version of Cake Wars on the 11th and USY will be having a Casino 
night on the 12th. USY will close out the 2018 year attending the annual International Convention which 
will be held in Orlando.  
 
The Youth Department's Premier Concert to benefit the David Lindenbaum Youth Scholarship Fund will 
be on January 12th. We will be having "Never Stop Believin," a tribute to the popular 80's rock band, 
JOURNEY. Tickets are now on sale so purchase them while you can. 
 
USY and Kadima's annual Chapter Retreat is from February 15th-17th, this year combined with Islands of 
Adventure, is now open for registration. Once we fill up, we will close registration so sign up right now! 
 
Additionally, USY's mid-winter convention will be held January 25th-27th is also now open for 
registration. 
 
For more information regarding any of our youth programs, please contact me at todd@bnaiaviv.org or 
visit our youth website at www.bausybees.com. 

B’Shalom, 
Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

From the desk of ... 
Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

mailto:todd@bnaiaviv.org
http://www.bausybees.com




From the desk of…  
Corinna Black -Kushner, Sisterhood President 

 
November was a fun month for Sisterhood.  We had a successful fundraising event in 
support of the Torah Fund, chaired by Mindy Libes and Lanee Friedel. A special thank you to 
our Emcee, Debbie Regent for keeping us laughing throughout the evening.   
 

We also started a "Learn to Masta Canasta" class. This fun card game is taught by Carol 
Brown on Mondays from 1-4. There is no charge for the lessons.  We also have the weekly 
Mah Jongg game at the same time.  If you have a group you like to play Mah Jongg, Bridge  
or Canasta with come join us on Mondays. For more info contact Carol at 
caroljgb@yahoo.com.   

 

I would also like to thank RKVST for all the great work they are doing with the photos they were given and for giving 
back to the Sisterhood.   
 

Keep your eyes out for the Sisterhood Shabbat program flyer. This event is going to take place on January 19, 2019. 
Sisterhood members will lead the Shabbat service, and then we will have a lunch and learn with guest speaker Carol 
Simon- former President of the Women's League for Conservative Judaism.  RSVP info coming soon. 
 

Other upcoming events: 
2/2- Progressive Dinner- Limited Space available- and we are looking for dinner hosts.  If you would like to host, 
please contact Dana Isbitts at danaisbitts@gmail.com or Lisa Rosenberg at dlsrosen@hotmail.com. 
 

3/7- Declutter your life. Guest speakers and professional organizers will teach us the tricks to dealing with all our 
"stuff". 

Please join us at our next board meeting Monday, January 7 @ 7 pm.  
We welcome all ladies and your ideas. It’s never too late to get involved!  

B’Shalom, 
Corinna Black-Kushner  

 

At this very special time of year, the Men's Club would like to extend our 
sincere thanks to the entire congregation for all its support.   
 
We are coming off a very successful Party in the Hut, Sukkot program.  
We are looking forward to our Latkes and Vodka evening on December 
15th, which sold out in less than  a week!  We currently have planned a 
Comedy Night for January 26, 2019. Our Annual Basketball Tournament 
and the World Wide Wrap and Breakfast will be in February.   

 
We are also very thankful to the B'nai Aviv Sisterhood, for allowing us to help in contributing 
$10,000 to the ECEC and for their continued support in all our programming. 
 
As we speed from Hanukkah  towards the end of the year, we want to wish everyone only the 
best during this holiday season.  Enjoy spending time with friends and family.  

 

B’Shalom,  

Mark Kleinman  

From the desk of… 
Mark Kleinman, Men’s Club President 







 

  JOIN US WEEKLY  
FOR SERVICES 

 
Friday  evening                          6:30 pm 
Saturday morning                      9:15 am 
Sunday morning                        9:00 am 

 
Daily Morning Minyan at B’nai Aviv  
Monday-Friday                          7:30 am 

 
Daily Minyan at Posnack JCC 

Monday-Thursday Evenings      7:30 pm 
Sunday Mornings                       8:30 am      

 
 
 
 
Torah Fund is a campaign sponsored by the Women’s League for Conservative Judaism.  Our Sisterhood 
is part of the Women’s League, as are many other sisterhood’s of Conservative synagogues across North 
America.   
 
The Torah Fund campaign supports scholarships for Rabbis, Cantors and Jewish Educators who attend 
programs at the Jewish Theological Seminary in New York, the School of Rabbinic studies in Los Angeles, 
and educational programs in Jerusalem, Buenos Aires, and Germany.  Since it began, Torah Fund has raised 
over 95 million dollars to provide scholarships to those who will serve as future leaders for the Conservative 
movement.  B’nai Aviv’s Sisterhood is proud to be participating in the Torah Fund Campaign.   
 
Any amount donated to the Torah Fund campaign is greatly appreciated. But those who donate at the $180 
level are considered to be “Benefactors” and receive the 
beautiful Torah Fund pin shown below. Each year the pin is 
different.  
 
It is very easy to become a Benefactor, if you consider donating 
$22 a month, from now through next May.  If you want to 
make it over 12 months, then it will be $15 per month.   You 
can write a monthly check to Torah Fund for that amount, OR, 
you can use a Torah Fund change collection box that we are 
happy to provide for you.  Emptying your change, and 
collecting just $7.50 per week will enable you to become a 
Benefactor this year!   
 

B’Shalom  
Lanee Friedel & Mindy Libes,  
Torah Fund Co-Chairmen 

Torah Fund at B’nai Aviv-2019 



 
 

 

From the Desk of… 
Stanley & Joan Cohen, Co-Presidents of Hazak 







“The Greatest Mitzvah is Tzedakah” 
~Talmud~ 

 

Donations Received November 1-30, 2018 

 Cantor's Discretionary Fund 
 With Appreciation 
 

 to Cantor Bill 

 Steven & Carol Adamsky 
 

 General Donation Fund 
 

 Lynne Balaban 

 Allan & Benita Ross 

 

 Get Well Soon to 
 

 Lynne Balaban 

 Scott & Esther Cohen 

 Stanley & Joan Cohen 

  

In Honor of 
 

 Lindsay Stern on the ocassion of her Bat Mitzvah 

 Scott & Esther Cohen  

 Susan & Steven Linch on the occasion of  

         their birthdays. 

 Stuart & Rena Wasserman 

 

 In Memory of 
 

 Solomon Zeiger, beloved father of Lynne Balaban 

 Alan & Brenda Bresalier  

 Solomon Zeiger, beloved father of Lynne Balaban 

 Scott & Esther Cohen  

 Chava Littman, beloved mother of Sara Gamberg 

 Sylvan & Ruth Goldin  

 Valerie Woliver, beloved mother of Hillary Waksman 

 Sylvan & Ruth Goldin  
 Abraham Rosenberg, beloved father of  
         David Rosenberg 

 Sylvan & Ruth Goldin  

 Barbara Mazel, beloved mother of Susan Brody 

 Sylvan & Ruth Goldin  

 Morton Weinberger, beloved father of Cyndi Schulman 

 David & Eleanor Morris 

 Allan & Benita Ross 

 

 Mazal Tov to 
 

 Lynne & Michael Balaban on the marriage of their  

         son Jacob to Jenna 

 Sylvan & Ruth Goldin 

Social Action Fund 

 

Mazal Tov to 
 

 Ethan Horwitz on his Bar Mitzvah 

 John & Bonnie Salmon 
 

 Yahrzeit Fund 
 In Memory of 
 

 Samuel Singer, beloved father 

 Sonia Androphy  

 Matta Novick, beloved mother 

 Esther Bejar  

 Stanley Chaney, beloved father 

 Terry Berger  

 Sandra & Stuart Bresalier, beloved parents 

 Alan Bresalier  

 Minnie Goldstein, beloved mother 

 Anita Bullock  

 Samuel Jay Pomeranz, beloved father 

 Marla Bullock  

 Leib Blumenfeld, beloved father 

 Frieda Caldes  

 Ilene Malitz, beloved aunt 

 Rose Bernstein, beloved aunt 
 Kathy Erskine  

 Katie Schulman, beloved grandmother 

 Katie Fleischman  

 Leontine Cooperstein, beloved mother 

 Carol Golt  

 Leon Gorfinkel, beloved father 

 Michael Gorfinkel  

 Frances Linker, beloved aunt 

 Lori Green  

 Irving Grossman, beloved grandfather 

 Warren Grossman  

 Aron Gutfreund, beloved father 

 Ely Gutfreund  

 David Newman, beloved father 

 Barbara Hunter  

 Betty Levinson, beloved mother 

 Abraham Kaplan, beloved father 
 Evvie Kallin  

(Continued on page 18) 



 

B’NAI AVIV is on AmazonSmile! 
Yes! Now you can go through smile.amazon.com to make purchases and chose 
B’nai Aviv as the charity of your choice. 
 

Simply go to smile.amazon.com from the web browser on your computer or mo-
bile device. On your first visit to AmazonSmile (smile.amazon.com), you select 
B’nai Aviv as your charitable organization to receive donations from eligible pur-
chases. Amazon will remember your selection, and then every eligible purchase you 

make at smile.amazon.com will result in a donation. Tens of millions of products on AmazonSmile are 
eligible for donations. You will see eligible products marked “Eligible for AmazonSmile donation” on their 
product detail pages. 
 

AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you to support B’nai Aviv Synagogue every time you 
shop, at no cost to you. When you shop you’ll find the exact same low prices, vast selection and conven-
ient shopping experience as Amazon.com, with the added bonus that Amazon will donate a portion of the 
purchase price to our Organization. 

Now you have another great reason to go shopping! 

 Iris Lynn Tepperberg, beloved sister 

 Shari Klasner  

 Isaac Earl Krameisen, beloved father 

 Norman Krameisen  

 Mildred Tauber, beloved mother 

 Sharon Lerner  

 Bernard Natkow, beloved father 

 Neil Natkow  

 Benjamin Weiss, beloved father 

 Susan Neuberge  

 Walter Oppenheim, beloved father 

 Roy Oppenheim  

 Julius Eisenberg, beloved father 

 Roberta Pakowitz  

 Max Stern, beloved father 

 Karen Powers  

 Harry Powers, beloved father 

 Leslie Powers  

 Michael Pressman, beloved father 

 Israel Pressman  

  

 

        Al Mayo, beloved brother 

 Sam Mayo, beloved brother 
 Mildred Raps  

 Edith Ross, beloved mother 

 Zeff Ross  

 Jeanne Toledano, beloved mother 

 Vicki Ross  

 Herbert Rough, beloved husband 

 Betty Sadkin, beloved mother 
 Fern Rough  

 Phillip Movitz, beloved father 

 Susan Samrick  

 Pearl Simon, beloved grandmother 

 Laurie Snow  

 Geraldine Goldberg, beloved mother 

 Francine Vaupen  

 Sheldon Willis, beloved father 

 Jeffrey Willis 

 Scott Willis  

 Kitty & Eric Wasserman, beloved parents 

 Monica Wilner  

 Frieda Zaks, beloved mother 

 Jerry Zaks  

 Marvin Zaks, beloved brother 

 Jerry Zaks 

(Continued from page 17) 

“The Greatest Mitzvah is Tzedakah” 
~Talmud~ 

 

Donations Received November 1-30, 2018 



 

1  
Scott Dermer 
Eli Kaplan 

David Rockowitz 
Eris Sandler 

Ryan Schlossman 
Justin Snow 

Allison Zieper 
 
2  

David Lehman 
 

3  
Steven Adamsky 

Naomi Balaban 
Noah Reimer 

 
4  
Alex Coren 

Katie Lundin-Zemnovich 
 

5  
Suzanne Brenners 

Jill Herman 
Josh Metz 
Michele Raps 

Roger Shacket 
Jessica Sobel 

 
6  

Jack Alboukrek 
Ryen Bieber 
Zachary Cohen 

Sara Silvershein 
 

7  
Zackary West 

 
8  

Scott Cohen 
Lily Gross 
David Shapiro 

Talia Slann 
Isaac Wieder 

 
 

 

9  
Milton Blaut 
Ethan Cohen 

Shannon Tuaty 
Roee Watstein 

 
10  

Adi Cohen 
Debra Gluck 
Jack Sharpe 

Janeth Tagger 
Eli Wolfson 

 
11  

Nathaly Baumgartner 
Eugene Brief 

Tamar Dinetz 
Hailey Goldberg 
Robin Klein 

Erica Liberty 
Ellen Oppenheim 

Grant Horwitz 
 

12  
Annette Pilelsky  
Steve Segall 

 
13  

Eli Tulchinsky 
 

14  
Tony Alhadeff 
Andrea Eisler 

David Golt 
Vicki Ross 

David Rossner 
Charlie Siegel 

Stuart Sion 
Laura Streimer 

Philip Wexler 
Jessica Willis 
 

15  
Louise Allen 

David Gerstenfeld 
Gabriella Gross 

Amanda Margulies 

David Reimer 
Michael Salad 

 
16  

Joshua Eason 
Patty Etkin 

Sarah Geller 
Wendy Glantz 
Michael Greaner 

Meredith Kava 
Alexander Kurzman 

Chad Zlatkin 
 

17  
Vivian Bender 

Jesse Faerber 
Marlene Klein 
Lenore Reicher 

Michael Seidle 
Janet Stecher 

 
18  

Craig Cooper 
Michael Eisler 
Alexandre Jungermann 

Idel Leibowitz 
Jacob Wise 

 
19  

Mark Nemet 
Ilana Schimmel 

 
20  
Ronald Blank  

Marc Bosem 
 

21  
Jason Bejar 

Ryan Bejar 
Steven Berke 
David Borenstein 

Jake Miller 
Michelle Parlo 

Joel Rosenbluth 
Olivia Seider 

Brielle Bernheim 
 
22  

Lauren Bernheim 
Meredith Chandler 

Dirk Fleischman 
Adam Franco 

Aaron Lenchus 
Katherine Miller 

Troy Sandler 
 
 

23  
Madalyn Bravo 

Nathan Bravo 
Levana Gloria 

Heidi Handman 

Linda Verblow 
Erin Waganheim 

Evan Waganheim 
 

24  
Robert Burns 

Seth Simon 
Natasha Torres 
 

25  
Keith Bennett 

Mitchell Cohen 
Howard Hochsztein 

Jeffrey Kaner 
Norman Katz 

Samuel Lipsky 
Evelyn Segall 
 

26  
Jamie Comer 

Amy Coven 
Warren Frankl 

Cherie Gavsie 
Scott Gelman 
Emma Grungold 

Jordan Shenassa 
 

27  
Maya Feivelson 

Hannah Glick 
 

28  
Hannah Birke 
Jackie Borenstein 

Ella Friedland 
Helen Karpel 

Steven Marx 
Vicki Rosen 

Nathan Rothbard 
 
29  

Robert Levy 
Nicole Offenberg 

Carl Orringer 
Daniel Pressman 

Joseph Schimmel 
Minna Selub 
Cookie Silver 

 
30  

Rayna Silver 
 

31  
Karyn Henry 

Sarah Sharpe 
Janet Sheldon 
Anthony Tavolacci 

December 2018 



Important Notice! 
If you are NOT receiving the WEEKLY ENUZ  from B’nai Aviv, please contact the  

Synagogue office.  954-384-8265 or melissa@bnaiaviv.org 

1 
Leonard & Nancy Rothbard 
Tony West & Missy Cohen‑West   
 
5 
Ihezkel & Lori Green 
 
6  
Arik & Lauren Dar 
Jeffrey & Susan Willis 
 
7  
Mel & Mara Gober 
 
10 
Danny & Jamie Comer 
Robert & Katherine Miller 
 
11 
Jason & Erica Liberty 
 
14 
Barry & Veronica Koran 
 
 
 

15 
David & Jessica Benson 
Richard & Leslie Linevsky 
 
16 
Jerome & Gloria Ladau 
 
17  
Stephen & Karen Eason 
Adam & Jill Herman 
Bob & Debbie Regent 
John & Elizabeth Sobel 
Bruce & Amy Weinberg 
 
18  
Craig & Jessica Cooper 
Howard & Sharon Horowitz 
Mark & Corinna Kushner 
Carl & Linda Orringer 
 
19 
Edward & Shelly Mishal 
 
20 
Richard & Lisa Cohen 
Stephen & Robin Rubin 
 
21 
Jack & Ilene Flechner 
Harvey & Linda Lazarus 
Bennett & Mindy Libes 
John & Bonnie Salmon 
 
 
 
 

22 
Bob & Sheila Grenitz 
David & Joy Huppert 
 
23  
David & Cynthia Samson 
Jeffrey & Marcy Schneider 
Matthew & Laura Soff 
 
26  
Ari & Lisa Birchfield 
Karl & Helene Cohen 
Mark & Susan Neuberger 
Douglas & Deborah Weston 
 
27  
Ron & Miriam Shapiro 
28 
Richard & Julie Baum 
Stephen & Linda Horwitz 
 
29 
Heribert & Raquel Baumgartner 
Jeffrey & Lisa Donner 
 
30 
Albert & Amy Coven 
Craig & Joanne Friedman 
Bruce & Jane Levy 
Ben & Cyndi Schulman 
Richard & Phyllis Soven 
 
31 
Benjamin & Brittany Sunshine 

You Can Have an Aliyah on Shabbat in honor of 

your birthday or anniversary!    

Although there  is usually a Bar or Bat Mitzvah each Shabbat, 

the first Aliyah is always reserved  for the congregation.  If you 

would like this Aliyah, please call the synagogue office two to 

three weeks prior to the requested date. 

December 2018 



Professional Staff 

   Rabbi Adam Watstein 

   Cantor William C. Lieberman 

   Lynne Balaban, Executive Director 

   Liz Singer, Director of Life Long Learning 

   Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director 

   Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

   Sol Hettena, Ritual Director 

   Joe Castro, Facilities Director 

    

Board of Directors 

Jack Alboukrek 

Shera Anderson 

Jonathan Andron 

Nathan Avrunin 

Benny Bejar 

Chris Benson 

Howard Friedlander 

Nancy Karsh 

Robin Kaye 

Mark Kushner 

Andy Lessem 

Arik Levy 

Bruce Levy 

Seth Lubin 

Karen Saster 

Stuart Sion 

David Smith 

   

Auxiliaries 

   Mark Kleinman, Men’s Club President 

   Corinna Black-Kushner, Sisterhood President 

Joan and Stanley Cohen, Hazak President 

Madison Burns, USY President 

   Allan E. Ross, FSA, Executive Director Emeritus 

 

 

Officers 

   Rich Cohen, President 

   Jamie Cohen, Executive V.P. 

Mitch Morgan, Treasurer 

   Heidi Klauber, Secretary/Auxiliaries V.P 

   Kurt Wasser, Education V.P. 

   Leanna Blacher, ECEC V.P. 

 Joe Schimmel, Ritual V.P.  

   Scott Daub, Personnel V.P. 

   Dale Kotler, Membership V.P. 

   Rosalyn Sanders, Youth V.P. 

Michael Cohen, Fundraising V.P. 

Ari Paget, Communications/Marketing V.P. 

         Aron Leibowich, Immediate Past President 

 

 
    
 
 

 

Synagogue Office Hours: 
Monday-Thursday 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Friday 9:00 am - 3:00 pm    
   

B’nai Aviv  
 The Conservative Synagogue of Southwest Broward 

1410 Indian Trace  ~ Weston FL 33326 

P 954-384-8265 ~ F 954-384-0352 ~ www.bnaiaviv.org 


